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OFFICE OF THE SPEAKER
HouseE oF REPRESENTATIVES
WasHINGTON, DC 20515

PauL D. Ryan
SPEAKER

September 13, 2016

Nicole Lamoureux

Chief Operating Officer

National Association of Free and Charitable Clinics
1800 Diagonal Road, Suite 600

Alexandria, VA 22314

Dear Nicole,

I want to congratulate the National Association of Free and Charitable Clinics
on its 15" anniversary. As your board and members celebrate this milestone, I
would like to offer my deepest thanks for the quality healthcare you and your

dedicated health care professionals provide to communities across the country.

The clinics that you support are crucial to helping Americans access essential
medical services. While the House works to expand access to affordable care,
the National Association of Free and Charitable Clinics is showing us what
high-quality care looks like in practice.

Keep up the great work.

Sinc A

Paul D. Ryan




